Player Disqualification FAQ

Q) I have been disqualified. Can | appeal this ruling?

A) The Head Judge’s ruling is final and is not subject to appeal. Appropriate statements will be
reviewed by the Tournament Organizer and Fantasy Flight Games. Additional action, including a
suspension from play at the Organizer’s events or from all FFG events is possible.

Q) What can | do?

A) Write down what happened from your perspective. This is called a statement, and is your
opportunity to explain your understanding of what happened. The statement will be provided to
the Tournament Organizer and Fantasy Flight Games. A statement should include your name,
contact email, SWU ID, and event information.

Q) Do | have to write the statement now?

A) No. You can submit your statement within the next week to the Tournament Organizer, or
after that to Unlimited@FantasyFlightGames.com. However, it is recommended that you write
your statement as soon as you are able, as your recollection of details may diminish. If you plan
to write your statement later, it is recommended that you let a judge or the Tournament
Organizer know.

Q) Am | still eligible for prizes?
A) Any prizes or product you have already received are yours, but you will not receive any
additional prizes for this event.

Q) Can | play in other Star Wars™: Unlimited or other Fantasy Flight Games events?

A) Until you hear otherwise, yes. This incident will be investigated by Fantasy Flight Games, and
you will be informed if you are suspended from sanctioned play. The Tournament Organizer may
independently suspend you from playing in their events.

Q) What are my options if | believe the disqualification was incorrect or mishandled?
A) Include your perspective and concerns in your statement. If you have concerns about the
judge’s or Tournament Organizer’s behavior, you can include that in a direct statement to
Unlimited@FantasyFlightGames.com.
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